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April 23 , 2025 

Dear Mayors, Wardens and Chairs: 

Re: Re profiling of the Beautification and Streetscaping Program (BSP) and the 
Community Works Program (CWP) 

In recent years , the Department of Municipal Affairs has been supporting municipalities with 
historic investments that are helping to build strong , prosperous communities. On this point, 
there is always more work to do , and we are excited to keep building on this momentum. 

We are pleased to announce that the department has added an additional $1 million to the 
Provincial Capital Assistance Program (PCAP), for the 2025-26 program year, and on a go­
forward basis. This increase in funding is the result of sunsetting two annual programs we have 
offered previously: the Beautification and Streetscaping Program and the Community Works 
Program. 

In our review of these programs, and in consideration of our provincial priorities for housing , 
growth, and affordability, it was clear that these funds could have a greater impact on 
municipalities through the PCAP. We need to ensure municipalities have systems and services 
in place that are foundational to their growth and sustainability. That is why we are focused on 
delivering the greatest impact possible with programs that help municipalities to make strategic, 
intentional use of the provincial and federal funding opportunities available. The reprofiling of 
these programs will increase the PCAP budget from $690,000 to $1.69 million , increasing the 
Province's support in the preliminary stages of infrastructure projects. 

We will continue to work with our municipalities to ensure that the programs we are offering are 
the ones that meet their most critical needs. As always, we are grateful for your collaboration in 
working to strengthen and grow our communities, and we welcome your feedback on how we 
can deliver programs that will maximize impact for our municipalities and for Nova Scotians. 

Sincerely, 

rP-
Honourable John A. Lohr 
Minister of Municipal Affairs 

c: Chief Administrative Officers 
Juanita Spencer, Chief Executive Officer, NSFM 
David Campell , Executive Director, AMANS 


